
TEE IT UP 
October 2021 

 

Welcome to our newest members……………  

 Carol Crane  Janet Estey     Denise Kelly   Anne 
Murray 

 Barb DeBee  Kim Jacomo   Mimi Lenio 

    

The updated membership list will be posted soon on the website and is 
password protected.  Please check to make sure your personal information is 
correct.  Any changes should be forwarded to Lenore Allen 
flnore.allen@gmail.com. 

Many of you were present for the General Membership Meeting on October 
7.  Head Pro, Wes Tucker, made a detailed presentation of the redesign and 
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renovation of the course.  Details as well as a master rendering of the design 
can be found on the course website www.sjgc.com.  

The course will be closed for renovations beginning in January 2022 with a 
scheduled re-opening in October 2022.  During that time, LASJGC will 
continue to play as an organization.  At the General Meeting, members 
discussed and voted on alternative courses where we will play.  After much 
discussion the final decision was made to play each Tuesday at Royal St 
Augustine and each Thursday at Palatka Golf Club. 

More details will be shared later concerning how to sign up and participate at 
our new locations. 

In preparation for renovations, the course was sprayed with 3 different 
chemicals on October 25 & 26.  The course will be sprayed again on 
November 8 & 9.  This will occur in the afternoons and will not affect our 
Tuesday tee times. The spraying will result in a similar look to a really cold 
winter when the turf naturally goes off color and is dormant. The spray mix 
will have a green pigment added to it to help aid in the appearance. Playing 
conditions will be similar to dormant turf, and with it being dry, you can 
expect faster ball rolls through the fairways and rough. 

A list of emergency contact information is being compiled and will be 
published as part of the Membership Roster.  This information will be used In 
Case of Emergency (ICE) should any of our members have a medical 
emergency or other situation that requires us to notify a family member, 
friend, or other designated contact. If you have not already done so, please 
email your name with the name and contact information of the person you 
want notified to Lenore Allen at flenore.allen@gmail.com so the ICE tab on 
the directory will be complete and accurate. 

Each Thursday we have Tournament Play with special games selected by 
Lorie Burningham, Tournament Chair.  If you have signed up to play but 
need to cancel, PLEASE TEXT LORIE at lorieburningham@gmail.com by 
7 am on Thursday so pairings can be modified. 
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Ladies—can’t find that email from Anita about the last inter club? Check out the 
Website Home page to find the info.  
Remember that the latest Handicap Index/Course Handicap sheet is also posted 
on the website under the GHIN button. You use your Handicap Index when you go 
to play other courses! 

Our website is managed by Janis Croft and is a wealth of information.  It is 
the Glue that Holds all our Activities Together!! Visit it OFTEN at 
www.LASJGC.com  

Sign up to play on Tuesdays and Thursdays 

Check for the list of Winners from the previous week 

Home page announcements about Tournaments and Club News 

Membership Roster and ICE List 

GHIN handicap index 

LASJGC Constitution and other documents 

Photos of Fun Times! 

http://www.LASJGC.com


Member Spotlight 

Mimi Lenio 

 

Mimi Lenio has been a golfer for the last 15 years.  She took up the game in 2006 at the urging 
of her husband, to give them something to do together in re@rement. 

Professionally, Mimi was a consultant with Accenture, specializing in Change Management.  Her 
focus was the U@li@es industry. 

Mimi can proudly claim THREE holes in one!  She had her first one at St Johns Golf Club.  It was 
a foggy day and no one saw it go in the hole.  AQer searching and searching for the ball, Diane 
Sullivan said, “let’s look in the hole!” And there it was……. 

In addi@on to golf, Mimi loves to walk or do aerobics, ride bikes, learn about new wines, and 
travel.  

Her favorite movie is De-Lovely and she says she must have watched it a million @mes! It is 
about Cole Porter and Mimi loves the music. 

A favorite travel des@na@on is Cabo San Lucas, Mexico where she and her husband spend every 
January.  They enjoy the month there and golf some beau@ful golf courses, take pleasure in the 
people and the local cuisine.  It is also a great @me to whale watch. 

Mimi says she is hooked on the game of golf and loves playing with the Ladies!!


